
Legal and Social Issues Committee 

Committee shares lived experience insights 
into coercive high-control groups 
The Legislative Assembly Legal and Social Issues Committee has published key insights 
from its recent questionnaire examining the recruitment methods and the impacts of 
cults and organised fringe groups. 

The questionnaire was opened alongside the call for submissions to the Inquiry, 
providing another way for people with lived experience to contribute directly. It invited 
individuals to share their experiences on the recruitment tactics and behaviours of 
coercive groups, helping the Committee better understand the often complex and lasting 
effects of involvement in these groups. 

“Lived experience is essential to understanding the reality of coercive groups—from how 
they recruit and maintain control over people, to the long-term impacts on members, 
those who leave, and their loved ones. These insights will help inform the Committee’s 
work going forward and provide an important foundation for recommendations,” said 
Committee Chair Ella George. 

The Committee received 317 responses to the questionnaire revealing  clear patterns in 
how people are recruited and the lasting harms they experience. Many respondents 
reported first contact through family, friends or trusted networks, while others were 
approached during vulnerable times in their lives. 

Responses described psychological harm, restrictions on personal freedoms, and in 
some cases physical or sexual abuse. Participants described the long-term impacts of 
coercive high-control groups as life-altering, often leaving them to rebuild their lives 
from scratch. 

 “We are grateful to those who bravely shared their lived experiences. Their voices 
provide critical insights into the complex ways coercive groups operate, and the 
profound impacts these groups have on individuals and families,” Ms George said.  

The insights into the questionnaire are available to read on the Committee’s website. An 
interactive data report is also available. 

The Committee is currently examining submissions to the Inquiry and has commenced 
public hearings. 
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https://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/cofg-questionnaire-insights
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.powerbi.com%2Fview%3Fr%3DeyJrIjoiY2U2MGU1MjUtMzdmOC00ZWI0LThlODYtYjg2YmZiMjFmNmU0IiwidCI6IjgyMWFmMGVjLTMxNDAtNDEzNy1hZjBlLTY2OTAyODZmYjY3MyJ9&data=05%7C02%7CCaitlin.Connally%40parliament.vic.gov.au%7Cbb0daea5d59e4417236408ddf0feff6a%7C821af0ec31404137af0e6690286fb673%7C0%7C0%7C638931700199031015%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ibvslzoTL3%2Fi7LQET0rdCPs6peLr7nbGrDBjTutbCaQ%3D&reserved=0
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